MINUTES

REGULAR CITY COMMISSION MEETING
TUESDAY, December 11, 2012
COMMISSION CHAMBERS

CALL TO ORDER
The invocation was given by Father Bob Caudill, All Saint Catholic Mission.

Mayor Resnick led the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Deputy City Clerk Patricia Staples called the roll. Present were Commissioner Tom Green,
Commissioner Scott Newton and Vice Mayor Julie Carson. Mayor Gary Resnick. Also in
attendance were City Manager Joseph Gallegos, City Clerk Kathryn Sims and City Attorney Jacob
Horowitz.

Commissioner Galatis was absent from the meeting.

INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS-

Vice Mayor Julie Carson stated she would be giving the “Good News of the City”, as a new
tradition. She congratulated Skip and Ruthanne Stadnik on their anniversary. She congratulated
Diana Michelle O’Brien on their recent transgender milestone. She congratulated Terry DeCarlo of
Broward House on the largest World AIDS Day in the United States which gained national
recognition on CNN. Vice Mayor Carson wished City Attorney Kerry Ezrol and his wife a Happy
Anniversary.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC
Father Robes Charles — St. Clement Church, approval for annual carnival 23" Annual Festival

Terry DeCarlo, Broward House, 2809 NW 7™ Avenue — thanked the city for assisting with the
largest walk ever, thanked the police and Leisure Services

Robert Boo, Executive Director of the Pride Center, announced Evening in Paradise on January
19", in partnership with Community Development Services and Leisure Services, asked for noise

variance

Paul Kuta, 500 NE 28" Street — verbatim notes attached.
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Robert Cassidy, thanked the Commission and Commissioner Green particularly for organizing the
transit workshop. The opportunity for public comment was given at the beginning of the meeting,
without the opportunity to respond to information given.

Jason Tamimi, Manor Complex — request for extension of hours is on the agenda, would also like to
add Friday night as well

Brett Nein, 1529 NE 28 Drive, representing the Planning and Zoning Board on the Ordinances 1013
and 1014. Both deal with changes to the ULDR, stated that the Planning and Zoning Board is in
support of both ordinances and can answer any questions the Commission may have.

John Fiore, 2450 NE 15" Avenue — announced ENA’s holiday party Thursday, 6 p.m. at
Independence Hall. He spoke on behalf of ENA and addressed their concerns on Ordinance 1013.

David Ellich, - requested waiver of fee on Hagen Park, January 5" for ATC Magnet High’s
Robotics Club

Nick Berry, 1901 Coral Gardens Drive — expressed his support for Ordinances 1013 and 1014

CONSENT AGENDA

Commissioner Green approved the Consent Agenda as it appears below. Commissioner Newton
seconded the motion which prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

Minutes

Minutes from the Special City Commission Meeting and the Regular City Commission Meeting of
November 13, 2012.

Invoices

Goren, Cherof, Doody and Ezrol, P.A.

Acct No. 2976-9902056R/Stmt No. 3 12/4/12 $1260.00
Acct No. 2976-0200190R/Stmt No. 340 12/4/12 $ 578.95
Acct No. 2976-1007750R/Stmt No. 8 12/4/12 $1547.10
Acct No. 2976-1102490R/Stmt No. 4 12/4/12 $ 111.00
Acct No. 2976-1107760R/Stmt No. 4 12/4/12 $ 477.50
Acct No. 2976-1202140R/Stmt No. 3 12/4/12 $ 706.70
Acct No. 2976-1201210R/Stmt No. 6 12/4/12 $ 382.00
Acct No. 2976-9405721R/Stmt No. 19 12/4/12 $ 496.60
Acct No. 2976-9902043R/Stmt No. 7 12/4/12 $ 668.50
Acct No. 2976-1003110R/Stmt No. 25 12/4/12 $ 229.20
Acct No. 2976-9902054R/Stmt No. 2 12/4/12 $ 744.90
Acct No. 2976-0207430R/Stmt No. 38 12/4/12 $ 210.10
Acct No. 2976-9201291R/Stmt No. 8 12/4/12 $9315.85
Acct No. 2976-9902057R/Stmt No. 1 12/4/12 $1816.35
Acct No. 2976-9902050R/Stmt No. 1 12/4/12 $ 534.80

Resolutions

Resolution No. 3871: (Finance)

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS, FLORIDA, APPROVING
AND AUTHORIZING THE PROPER CITY OFFICIALS OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS TO EXECUTE A
FIRST AMENDMENT TO THE AGREEMENT WITH LORI PARRISH, AS BROWARD COUNTY PROPERTY
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APPRAISER FOR NON-AD VALOREM ASSESSMENTS FOR THE JENADA ISLE ASSESSMENT; PROVIDING
FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Resolution No. 3872: (Finance)

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS, FLORIDA, APPROVING
AND AUTHORIZING THE PROPER CITY OFFICIALS OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS TO EXECUTE A
FIRST AMENDMENT TO THE AGREEMENT WITH LORI PARRISH, AS BROWARD COUNTY PROPERTY
APPRAISER FOR NON-AD VALOREM ASSESSMENTS FOR THE CITY’S FIRE RESCUE SERVICES
ASSESSMENT; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN
EFFECTIVE DATE.

Purchase Requisitions
Request to purchase three (3) vehicles, as an approved purchase in the FY 2012/2013 Budget
process (Leisure Services)

(Items Pulled from Agenda)

Resolution No. 3873: (Finance)

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS, FLORIDA, ESTABLISHING
THE POLICY ON RESTRICTED PARKING FUNDS FOR THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS; PROVIDING FOR
CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Commissioner Newton moved to approve Resolution No. 3873. Vice Mayor Carson seconded the
motion.

Vice Mayor Carson stated that several months ago it was agreed that the overage of the parking budget
be placed into the parking trust fund. She asked how staff intends to accumulate funds in other ways to
increase the balance of the parking fund.

City Manager Gallegos stated that Finance Director Mays has created an enterprise fund. Director
Mays explained at all expenditures and revenues will be accounted for through the new enterprise fund,
allowing for 100% of the net revenues to be directly deposited into the parking fund. He also stated
that in the FY 2012-13 budget about $116,000 was used to support the General Fund and that it will
continue to be reduced.

Commissioner Newton stated he wanted to see the support reduced by 30% or more. He stated that he
did not see a stated percentage in the backup, to which Director Mays stated that he followed the
Commission’s directions as stated in a previous meeting.

City Manager Gallegos stated that a mathematical equation could be written into the policy but that the
volatile state of the economy may not allow for that.

Commissioner Green suggested that the issue of reducing support for the General Fund be brought up
during the budget season.

The motion prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

PUBLIC HEARING

Ordinance No. 1014: (Community Development Services)(First Reading)

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS, FLORIDA AMENDING
SECTION 030-030 OF THE UNIFIED LAND DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS (ULDR) “DEFINITIONS” TO
ADD A DEFINITION FOR FOOD AND/OR BEVERAGE CARTS; AMENDING SECTION 030-060 OF THE ULDR
“DETAILED TABLE OF PERMITTED AND PROHIBITED USES” TO INCLUDE FOOD AND/OR BEVERAGE
CARTS; AMENDING SECTION 030-110 OF THE ULDR “OFF STREET PARKING REQUIREMENTS”; AND
AMENDING SECTION 030-111 ULDR “PAYMENT IN LIEU OF PARKING”; PROVIDING FOR
CODIFICATION; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING FOR
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Commissioner Newton moved to approve Ordinance No. 1014 on first reading. Vice Mayor Carson
seconded the motion.

City Manager Gallegos explained Ordinance No. 1014 and the chart of the permitted uses.
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Community Development Services Director Shafran stated that on the online agenda there were a
few unsubstantive issues with the editing of the ordinance. Assistant City Attorney Horowitz
reviewed the discrepancies with the Commission.

Director Shafran made a presentation to the Commission in regards to food, vendor and parking
requirements.

Commissioner Green stated the Commission first began discussions regarding food carts and that
they would be limited to existing businesses. Ordinance No. 1014 seems to be preventing any other
carts from appearing. Director Shafran answered Commissioner Green’s question as to how many
carts are in the city to date, by saying that only one cart is in the city, located at an auto care
business.

Mayor Resnick asked if a portable vending devise included vending machines, to which Director
Shafran stated that they required a separate business tax license.

Vice Mayor Carson asked how no vendors would impact a train station, to which Director Shafran
stated that vendor carts would be an enhancement, as the Planning and Zoning Board has discussed
as a positive pedestrian element. This was staff's recommendation, and not voted on by the
Commission at a previous meeting.

Commissioner Green stated that he agrees with not requiring retail spaces to have parking, citing
Delray Beach’s concern of having only restaurants in their downtown area.

Mayor Resnick asked if there is a provision in the current code that distinguishes between restaurant
and retail.

Mayor Resnick opened the public hearing.

Nick Berry, 1901 Coral Gardens Drive — spoke on three issues with the ordinance, his objection to
food vendors near the conceptual train station and in the Arts and Entertainment District; removing
retail parking requirements; and payment in lieu of up to only 40%.

Robert Cassidy, 2625 NE 14" Avenue — supported Nick Berry’s statement and added parking for
retail establishments and his desire to have more diverse establishments. This ordinance will help
retail work in Wilton Manors instead of the businesses using malls.

Mayor Resnick closed the public hearing.

Commission discussion ensued.

Vice Mayor Carson stated that she feels parking requirements shouldn’t keep being reduced when
parking is a serious problem within the city. She stated her hesitation on the elimination of retail
parking requirements.

Commissioner Green supports the elimination of retail parking requirements but does not agree with
the prohibition of food vendor carts. He also stated he was not in favor of restricting the payment in
lieu to 40% but would rather allow up to 75% payment in lieu of parking.

Commissioner Newton also agreed with allowing up to 75% for payment in lieu of parking.
Discussion ensued.

Commissioner Newton amended the motion to allow up to 75% payment in lieu of parking, up to 20
spaces in all mixed use districts.

The motion prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

ORDINANCES

Ordinance No. 1013: (Community Development Services) (Tabled from 11/27/12 meeting)

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WILTON MANORS, FLORIDA AMENDING
ARTICLE 135 OF THE UNIFIED LAND DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS (ULDR) SECTION 135-080 “OFF-
STREET PARKING REQUIRED”; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND

Page 4 of 7




PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Commissioner Newton moved to approve Ordinance No. 1013. Vice Mayor Carson seconded
the motion.

City Manager Gallegos explained Ordinance No. 1013, stating that the ordinance was tabled from
the previous meeting in order to allow for Community Development Services Manager Shafran to
give a presentation.

Director Shafran gave a presentation, showing a map of the affected areas.

After Commission discussion with staff, Commissioner Newton withdrew his motion.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Carson asked the City Attorney’s office to update the city’s pending litigation list.
Commissioner Newton asked for an update on the old Wings ‘n Things property to which Director
Shafran stated the finishing touches were being completed and that everything is in order.

Director Shafran also stated that the Rooftop Café is coming in to finish building permits.

REPORTS FROM BOARDS AND ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICIALS

City Manager’s Report

City Manager Gallegos announced the upcoming Evening in Paradise, Saturday January 19" which
is a joint fundraiser with Pride Center.

He announced that the Public Private Partnership RFP is due in the City Clerk’s on Thursday,
December 13, 2012.

Mayor Resnick asked staff to advertise the city’s holiday hours.

City Attorney’s Report
Nothing additional to written report was given.

NEW BUSINESS

Request for Extension of Hours to Serve / Sell Alcohol — The Manor Complex (Community
Development Services)

City Manager Gallegos explained the request to the Commission, reminding them that it has also
been requested for Friday night, December 28™ to also be included.

Commissioner Green wondered why they needed an extension on New Year’s Day night.

Vice Mayor Carson moved to approve Friday night, Saturday night and Monday night.
Commissioner Newton seconded the motion which prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

Discussion on Children’s Art Project (City Manager)

City Manager gave an overview of the Children’s Art Project.

Commissioner Green moved to approve the Children’s Art Project. Commissioner Newton
seconded the motion.

Mayor Resnick expressed he was disturbed that this project was advertised before obtaining the
Commission’s consent.

Commissioner Green asked if there was a maximum size for the bricks, or a maximum number of
bricks that could be sold. .

Krishan Manners, Director of the Wilton Manors Development Alliance, stated that no limit has yet
been set, but that 4x8 and 8x8 pavers will be available.

Commissioner Newton stated he would not like for businesses or individuals to be able to buy 10
bricks to use for one large logo, but that they can buy 10 individually logoed bricks.

Mr. Manners stated that the location will be a limited area in the park.

An amendment to the motion was made to allow 4x8 bricks and 8x8 pavers to be used individually.
The motion prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.
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Request for Road Closure - HeARTs on the Drive Event (Community Development
Services/Leisure Services)

Community Services Director Shafran gave an overview on the event which would require a road
closure. The road closure approval is necessary to move forward with FDOT.

Commissioner Green moved to approve the motion. Commissioner Newton seconded the motion
which prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

Commissioner Newton moved to approve the waiver of fees for Hagen Park on Saturday, January
5™ Kickoff event from 8 a.m.to 12 p.m. Commissioner Green seconded the motion.

Discussion ensued.

David Ellich, representing the ATC Technical group, clarified for Mayor Resnick that although the
group is sanctioned by the School Board, it is not financially supported by it. It is strictly fundraised
by students, parents of the students and Mr. Ellich.

St. Clements Church Annual Festival

Commissioner Green moved to approve the festival at St. Clements Church. Vice Mayor Carson
seconded the motion.

Mayor Resnick expressed his concern on the number of resident complaints during the festival and
stated that it needs to be a conveyed to the church to respect their neighbors. Commander Costello
stated that they would be meeting with the church.

After discussion the motion prevailed by a unanimous roll call vote.

REQUEST FOR PLACEMENT OF ITEMS ON NEXT MEETING AGENDA

Vice Mayor Carson asked for information on workforce housing at a future meeting.

Vice Mayor Carson asked that Paul Kuta’s comments on the city’s pension be addressed.

Vice Mayor Carson asked staff to research amending Section 1085 of the City Code to provide for
four annual yard sales instead of two.

Vice Mayor Carson expressed her desire to serve as the liaison to Wilton Manors Elementary
School.

REPORTS FROM ELECTED OFFICIALS

Commissioner Newton

Stated the World Aids Day Candlelight Vigil and walk was nice and that hopefully one day there
will be no need for it.

Attended the Holiday Tree Lighting ceremony

Commissioner Green

Echoed Commissioner Newton’s sentiments on World AIDS Day

Commended Commissioner Chip LaMarca for attending the TOC workshop. He was very
supportive. Stated that Greg Stuart, Executive Director of the MPO, pointed out that funding may
be scarce. He stated that if there is any possibility of having a train station, that something must be
added to the TOC in order for it to occur.

Attended the Broward League of Cities with Mayor Resnick, spoke about legislative priorities.
Spoke on the Florida League of Cities legislative priorities, such as sustainability, renewable
energy, nutrient levels in coastal waters

Spoke on President of the Broward League of Cities Bobby DuBose’ initiative on volunteer hours
Attended the Holiday Tree Lighting ceremony

Attended the National League of Cities conference in Boston and served on the NLC’s LGBT
Elected City Officials caucus. The conference included mobile workshop.
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Eco roofs are spreading all over the country, except in Florida. Also viewed a bee colony and bus
system operation on the street that then becomes part of the subway system.

Vice Mayor Carson —

Attended World Aids Day

Thanked Commissioner Green for his work with the MPO
Announced the reopening of Art Frenzy

Attended the Veterans Day celebration at Hagen Park
Attended the Transgender Day of Remembrance event
Announced the CANA Art Openings at the Woman’s Club
Attended the WMBA meeting which was held at Rodeo

Mayor Resnick

Asked that thank you letters be sent to Commissioners Chip LaMarca, Tim Ryan and Larry Sofield
Attended a meeting held by the Superintendent of the Broward County School Board on the change
to a “Core Curriculum”

Was not able to attend the Holiday Tree Lighting event as he was in Tallahassee

Attended the Broward League of Cities’ Holiday Party

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 9:44 p.m.

These minutes were approved by the
City Commission on Tuesday, February 12, 2013.

Date Signeg

Sims, City §lerk
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